## MONDAY, JULY 23, 1984

## 1983-84 DISTRICT ATTORNEY CONTINUED

410887 410888 410965 410969 411046	Eloise S. Devinney IBM Corp. Southwestern Bell Administrative Services Debbie Warner Communications Equip. Co. M. Denise Graham Southwestern Bell Lana S. Leighton Building Operations Xerox Corp. T. W. Violett, MD Southwestern Bell Scott Rice Xerox Corp. Documation, Inc. Cindy Dahlke	Reader Printer 1 Reimbursement	6.36 231.75 15.00 87.26 54.00 856.81 226.80 300.00 1,888.06 440.60 6,720.00 0,329.00 5.00
411047	Marsha M. Drewry	Reimbursement	5.00

(The above claims may be seen in the County Clerk's office)

\* \* \* \* \*

(Agenda of meeting was posted in the Courthouse Administration Building Lobby at 3:45 p.m., on Monday, July 23, 1984)

## MINUTES

## MANAGEMENT CONFERENCE

Thursday, July 26, 1984

The Board of County Commissioners for Tulsa County met at hour of 10:00 a.m., with the following members present: Melvin C. Rice, Chairman; Lewis Harris, Member; Members absent: none. Others present: John Hooper; Tom Allsup; Clayton Edwards; Janice Lintelman; Norma Arnold; Pam Infield.

Melvin C. Rice, Chairman, presiding, called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m., and the following business was transacted:

Mr. Hooper and Mr. Allsup, Department of Human Services, were present to discuss the Cheese and Butter program in Tulsa County. Harris gave a brief background of the program and its ensuing problems.

Several of the problems discussed, such as poor quality of the product and the new requirements for verification of eligibility, have caused the Board of County Commissioners to consider discontinuing the program. In addition, costs for distribution of the cheese and butter have continued to rise.

Mr. Hooper explained that with the new requirements for verification of eligibility of clients comes a provision for reimbursement of up to a maximum of five percent (5%) of the market value of the cheese for expenses incurred by the County. Also, the cheese available for distribution will now be processed cheese which will provide a much longer life for the product.

Harris stated that the Board could not approve and execute the new agreement as it is written.

With the regulations imposed and with the lack of funds in Tulsa County, Rice stated that Tulsa County could not afford the program.